HARPER CITY SCHOOLS OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT HARPER, KANSAS April 18, 1938 ERIC T. TEBOW, Superintendent of Schools Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Dear "Phog": Will you please send to us, so that we can have it on Wednesday, a mat which we can use for a newspaper cut in this weeks issue. I wish also you would send us some other information that we can use in our newspaper stories concerning your service at K. U. and coaching record. We are looking forward to your visit here on April 26. Very cordially,